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Y Bwrdd Rheoli 

Management Board

Minutes of 17 June 2010, 9.30–11.30
Conference Room 4B

Present:
Claire Clancy (Chief Executive and Clerk) (Chair)


Dianne Bevan (Chief Operating Officer)


Keith Bush (Director of Legal Services)


Adrian Crompton (Director of Assembly Business)

Helen Birtwhistle (Head of External Communications)

Nicola Callow (Head of Finance)

Sulafa Halstead (Head of Assembly Committees)


Steven O’Donoghue (Head of Assembly Resources)


Mair Parry-Jones (Head of Translation and Reporting Service)

Connie Robertson (Head of Estates and ICT)

Ian Summers (Head of Corporate Unit)


Sian Wilkins (Head of Legislation and Chamber Services)


Cathryn Newman (Secretariat)

1.  Introductions and apologies

Apologies had been received from Kathryn Potter and Craig Stephenson.  There were no declarations of interest.
2.  Minutes of the meeting held on 6 May 2010
The minutes were agreed as a correct record.  Connie Robertson advised that, after consideration and receipt of advice, it had been decided not to relocate the ‘car park full’ sign.
3.  Draft Budget 2011-12 - Strategic Priorities
Dianne Bevan introduced the paper, the purpose of which was to seek advice on preparing the budget strategy 2011-12 to present to the Commission.  There were three main areas of focus: how to decide and apportion the cuts; the level of overall cuts to aim for; and the nature of the cuts to be made.  Nicola Callow referred to the examples of potential impact, depending on the percentage cut.  Discussion and questions around the figures took place, and Claire Clancy invited Heads of Service comments on potential impacts in their service areas.
The Board agreed that a balanced approach should be demonstrated, with a need to be consistent and not to undermine the call on staff to reduce expenditure.  Reference should be made to service changes and packaging options.  It was agreed that any cut would be equal to or more than the reduction in the Welsh block.  All these points should be incorporated into the Commission paper being prepared by Nicola Callow.  Any further comments on the percentage reduction, in part for 2011-12 but for future years also, should be sent to Nicola.
4.  Strategic Plan 2010
Claire Clancy and Adrian Crompton would update the Strategic Plan in the light of the budget discussion above.
5.  Dissolution of the Assembly
The Board agreed that the paper should include reference to: constituency work; the level of support for AMs and the effect on AMSS during dissolution; and the feedback from the three project groups.  Clarity was needed on what the Commission was being asked to decide upon, and the implications of those decisions.
Action: Steven O’Donoghue to re-draft the paper incorporating the comments above.
6.  e-Democracy Strategy
It was agreed to hold a separate Management Board workshop with External Communications to discuss the Strategy in more detail.

Action: Cathryn Newman to arrange the workshop.
7.  Car Parking
The proposed figures had been prepared by Connie Robertson, Adrian Crompton and Steven O’Donoghue as a result of the task set to them at March’s Management Board.  The Board agreed the proposal to charge for parking.  Consultation with stakeholders would commence, as well as discussion regarding the administrative arrangements.  All aspects of subsidy should be removed, and Steven O’Donoghue and Nicola Callow would prepare an annex to the budget paper for July’s Commission meeting.
8.  Annual Report and Accounts 2009-10
The paper was agreed subject to the use of the word “approves” instead of “notes the content of” in paragraph 2.1.  Future years’ reports would need more joint commitment and cohesiveness.
9.  Welsh Language Scheme Annual Compliance Report 2009-10
The draft paper was agreed.  Any further comments should be sent to Craig Stephenson on his return.  The Board expressed its thanks to the Welsh Language co-ordinators.

Papers to note

10.  Financial Management Report
The report was noted.  It was agreed there was a need to minimise errors to reduce administration and create accurate forecasting.  Nicola Callow would produce a ‘lessons learned’ report for 2009-10.
11.  Key Performance Dashboard
Jonathan Thomas was thanked for his work in producing the alternative ‘goals’ dashboard.  Board members were asked to feedback to Jonathan with their dashboard preference.

12.  HR Highlight Report
The Board noted the report.
13.  Rolling Programme

The Board noted the Rolling Programme.
Winding up the meeting

14.  Any Other Business
None.

15.  Communications to staff

Steven O’Donoghue to arrange for the topics discussed to be communicated to staff via the Newspage as soon as possible.

16.  Agenda for next meeting

Claire Clancy and the Directors to clear the items for inclusion on the agenda.

Secretariat

June 2010
